THE RESOLVATION

Official Newsletter of the Austin-Healey Club of Southern Ontario

"Prez Sez"

GET READY......IT'S COMING!!

Winter, that is. Just seems like we get the Healey on the road and get it running nicely and we have to put it back into winter storage. Well I think there will still be a few nice days left this driving season, so get out and enjoy them.

British Car Day is behind us for another year and by all accounts it was a blockbuster event. Some of our Club came away with well earned trophies...again.

Talking about trophies, one of our members who shall remain anonymous, for his own protection, (Bill McN) recently attended Southeastern Classic and cleaned up on prizes, so much so that it got embarrassing. In fact the small Canadian contingent had the largest share of trophies at the event. WAY TO GO US!!

Last weekend saw the BCC toy run out of Milton and our Club was once again well represented.

Next month I will be attending the Delegates meeting on your behalf and that will be closely followed next pub by the annual officer elections.

And to repeat....

Over the years, many of our Club members have taken their turn at serving on the executive. In a small volunteer organization such as ours, everyone has to carry their share of the load, to keep it running. That means periodically taking on an office – we can't always hide behind "somebody else will do it". Right now there are people competing to lead political parties and countries, for the fame and fortune, but we are not quite the same as that. It's safe to say that almost everyone who has led the Club in the past hasn't really wanted the job, but they took it anyway to make their contribution. You may not really want to either, but we all have a responsibility. Speaking from experience, it's actually not that difficult. If you have never held an office, it is important that you step up this November and take your turn. Even if you have, but it's been a while, the time has come to help again. Ask yourself, what is the future for the Club if everyone refuses to raise their hand. I am putting this out now to give you time to think what you could do for the Club. So if you are approached, resolve to say yes this time. Better yet, call me or any member of the executive now.

And remember.....

You will get more out of the Club if you put more into it!!

Bob Yule

View From the Navigator's Seat

The reason our AHCSO is such a great club is mainly due to the members who contribute their time and talents by joining the executive. At next months Pub night (November) – please put your hand up and do your part for YOUR club – speaking for myself – it is a rewarding experience!!



OCTOBER 2015

Inside

Prez Sez Pg 1
View from the Navigator's Seat Pg 1
Salmon BBQ Pg 2-3
Southeastern Classic Pg 4-5
Advertisers Pg 6-7
Bronte British Car Day Pg 8-9
New Members Pg 10
Project Car Pg 10
Toy Drive Pg 11
Fall Colour Drive Pg 11
Events Pg 12
Healey Smile Pg 12

Visit our web site www.ahcso.com

THE RESONATOR

SALMON BBQ

























=THE RESONATOR=

SOUTHERN ONTARIO HEALEYS TO SOUTHEASTERN CLASSIC 2015

Southeastern Classic was in Sevierville, Tennessee this year and on Wednesday September 23rd eight Southern Ontario members (Bob and Levina Yule, Graham and Lucille Secord, Laure and Diane Wilford, Bill McNaughton, and John McLain) met at Duty Free in Sarnia to drive together. Ian and Sue Allison had decided to leave the day before to drive through Buffalo.

We had two top down days of driving mainly along highway 23, although by necessity there was more freeway travel than we liked. Driving in a group like this is always more fun that driving alone. Not only is there back-up in case of a mechanical problem (there were none), but breakfasts, lunches, dinners, and even gas stops are part of the experience.

We arrived at the host hotel, Wilderness of the Smokies, in late afternoon. There were 88 registrations this year and we had most of one wing of the hotel. Hotel check-in was very slow, but the event registration more than made up for this. This event has been running for over 20 years and the way things run is a reflection of this.

We all went to a small Hospitality room with lots of wine, beer, and snacks and met many friends from past events. Most of our group then drove out to have dinner together in town.

Friday morning was raining and dark for the timed rallye/tour planned before driving "Tail of the Dragon". Because of this many Healeys did not go on this tour. What a mistake that was. Apparently it rained all day in Sevierville, but while we had an occasional sprinkle on the tour, it was dry while we drove The Tail. We stopped for lunch at historic Tapoco Lodge just in time to have the skies open up! After lunch the sun came out and we took the tops down until Fontana Dam (from The Fugitive). At that time it had begun to drizzle again so we went back under cover. Friday afternoon was another Hospitality get together and then dinner on our own. The tops stayed up but it was just an occasional mist.

Saturday morning was Popularity just down the street from the hotel. The sun shone and the Healeys gleamed. Apparently there were eighty cars in attendance. Saturday afternoon was the autocross and speed run. The Yules and Wilfords decided that we would rather enjoy the hills and curves around the Great Smoky Mountains. We had a wonderful carefree drive with lots of twisty roads to keep us occupied. This is beautiful country for Healey driving!

Saturday night was the awards banquet and auction. Southern Ontario had a good showing with Bill McNaughton coming home with four trophies (Long distance, Best other Healey, speed run, and times tour), while the Yules took first place in the tour, Allisons had honourable mention in BJ8 class and the Wilfords, and Secords received trophies for the tour as well. Quite a haul!

The drive back for some of us in our BJ8s was again two days top down. I understand that others were not as fortunate.

Next Southeastern Classic is Ocala, Florida next May. We would love to have you join us!















Paul Jeffery

Manager

See Over for Services

1028 Upper Wellington St. Hamilton, ON L9A 3S3 Tel: 905-388-3434 Fax: 905-388-3437





HEAD & BLOCK SPECIALTY

503 ARVIN AVENUE STONEY CREEK, ONTARIO L8E 2N1 PHONE 905-664 -1600, 905-528-8651 OR 1-888-654 -8445

- A Division of 400355 Ontario limited -

- Quality Service Since 1972
- · Cylinder Head Reconditioning
- Block Machining
- Partial Or Complete Engine Rebuilding (Domestic & Imports)
- · Crankshaft Grinding
- · Flywheels Machined
- · Custom Welding & Fabricating
- Align Honing
- Dynamic Engine Balancing
- Rebuilt Engines Are Tested For Compression & Oil Pressure In Engine Run-in Stand
- Full Line of Engine Parts & Gaskets:
 - * Domestic & Import
- * Performance & Marine
- * Industrial & Agricultural
- * Small Engine & Power Sport
- Crack & Thread Repairs
- Degreasing & Glass Beading

Proud Member of E.R.I. & A.E.R.A.
WWW.HEADANDBLOCKSPECIALTY.COM



To advertise email Anna Orr healeygal@cogeco.ca

RATES*

Full Page - \$400

1/2 Page - \$210

1/4 Page - \$105

Business Card - \$45

*per year (6 issues) CHROME • BRASS • COPPER • NICKEL BUFFING • PLATING • SANDBLAST • LACQUER

MAYFAIR

Chuck Kotowick

96 Carlaw Avenue, Toronto, Ontario M4M 2R7 Tel (416) 461-4435

mayfairplating@bellnet.ca

www.mayfairplating.com

Anchor Logistics Inc.

British Classics - Global Parts & Car Logistics from the UK to Canada

You place the parts order with your supplier in the UK We follow up the order in the UK through our UK offices We pick the order/pack it and ship it to your door step We arrange for appraisals of your vintage car purchase in the UK

Tel: 519.323.1146

Fax: 519.323.2820

e-mail: jh@anchorlogistics.ca www.anchorlogistics.ca

P.O.Box 633, Mt. Forest , Ontario, NOG 2LO

LANT INSURANCE BROKERS (A Division of Wayfarer Insurance Brokers Limited)

Canada's Leader in Classic Vehicle Insurance Since 1978

Offering

HAGERTY

CLASSIC CAR INSURANCE

Antique, Classic, Special Interest and Modified/Street Rod Automobile Insurance™

37 Sandiford Drive, Suite 100, Stoutfville, ON L4A 7X5
Tel: (905) 640-4111 • Fax: (905) 640-4450
www.lant-ins.ca

1-800-461-4099

Visit our Web Site at:

www.ahcso.com





THE RESONATOR

BRONTE BRITISH CAR DAY















THE RESONATOR

MEW MEMBERS

Wayne & Shirley
Varcoe
Barrie
BJ7

Richard & Jeanette
Pugh
Waterdown
BJ8

Mike & Susan
Beirens
Cambridge
Bugeye Sprite

GREG NEWTON'S PROJECT CAR





4TH ANNUAL TOY DRIVE









FALL COLOUR DRIVE

Mark the calendar for October 17th (note: date changed from last notice).

The AHCSO Fall Colour Tour will start at Tim Hortons, 80 Market Drive, Milton.

Please arrive by 11:00. Tour departs at 11:15.

The tour will run up toward the Forks of the Credit and along the Hockley Valley ending at the Shepard's Pub in Elora.

Run time is about two hours. Events goes rain or shine.

=THE RESONATOR

EVENTS

October:

13 Meeting & Pub Night: BLACK BULL, Guelph Line BURLINGTON

17 Last drive of the year - Fall Colours Drive

Meet at Tim Hortons, 80 Market Drive, Milton @ 11:00 a.m.

November:

10 Meeting & Pub Night:

BLACK BULL, Guelph Line BURLINGTON

Election night

TBA Nostalgia Night, Host: John McLaine

December:

8 Xmas Meeting & Pub Night:

BLACK BULL, Guelph Line BURLINGTON



HEALEY SMILE



MY girlfriend does not like my beagle molly. SO i have to rehome her. She is a purebred from a wealthy area and I have had her 4 years. She likes to play games. Not totally trained. Has long hair so she's a little high maintenance, especially the nails, but she loves having them done. Stays up all night yapping but sleeps while I work. Only eats the best, most expensive food. Will NEVER greet you at the door after a long day or give you unconditional love when you're down. Does not bite but she can be mean as hell!